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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 11th December 2012 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash,  D Lewis, Mrs P Homewood, J Smith, N Thom,  
P Venning, PCSO Oliver Welsh & colleague, Alf Mather & his wife, Rev'd Judy Darkins, 3 
members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
2591.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Borough Councillor M Burgess & Community Warden Lee 
Kidd
2592.
Declaration of Interest by Members on any of the agenda items. All members present are required to declare, at this point in the meeting or as soon as possible thereafter i) any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPIs) and/or ii) other interest arising under the Code of Conduct in respect of any items(s) of business being considered at the meeting.  Anyone with a DPI must, unless a dispensation has been granted, withdraw from the meeting during consideration of the relevant item of business.  None Declared. The Chairman pointed out that we may well want to change the wording of this in the future.  Cllr Smith offered to prepare something.
The meeting was adjourned for the public session.
2593.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th November 2012:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record after amendments made.
2594. 
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report.  The Chairman also reported on the correspondence he had had with Paul Jackson of ABC with regard to the new Waste & Recycling Service to take effect from 1st April 2013.  Our concerns had been answered as follows:-  There will probably be a cost for the disposal of green waste.  Collection will be on the same day of the week but not necessarily the same day as now.  Residents who are not able to put their bins out for collection  will have them wheeled out for them.  There will a check after 6 months to see how it's going.  There will be a phone number available for those who need it.  Cllr Homewood asked if compost bins were being made available.  The Chairman will check.  He will also find out where the bins are expected to be stored.  Biffa (the contractors) wish to work with parishes and will go to villages if invited.  Two other concerns were expressed:- KCC has a contract with the Allington Rubbish Depot, rubbish will presumably have to come from elsewhere and older people will find it complicated and confusing.  Communication is vital.  Agreed to discuss again next month.
2595.  Planning Applications: Previously circulated to Councillors


12/01227/AS  Owley Farm, Acton Lane – Retrospective planning permission for two mezzanine flats (Flats 2 & 3) located in roof.  After a short discussion it was agreed to support this application but to ask that an agricultural condition be put on it.
2596.
To formulate a 2 year plan of expenditure deferred from last meeting:  During the Public Session Mrs Miriam Lewis had asked that the Council considers supporting the Sports Club on a regular basis as their costs were rising due to lack of volunteer help. After a full discussion it was agreed to consider the following:- More adult fitness equipment but a rust problem needs to be checked out first.  Restoring the ponds. Repairing as necessary, the Church Wall and cleaning the War Memorial although money had been put aside for this. Cllr Smith pointed out that these would be one off projects yet supporting the Sports Club would be ongoing.
2597.
To further consider the proposed budget for 2013/14 in the light of possible capping:  The Chairman explained that we are still waiting to hear whether our precept will be capped this year.  The Concurrent grant will be reduced year on year and is expected to be abolished in two years time.  The Clerk has heard that we will still get the Street Cleansing Grant but only for the next two years.  The Council needs to consider increasing the precept for the next financial year so that it can still support the village in future years.  The Chairman suggested that Cllrs should give some thought to raising the precept, to be ratified at the next meeting.  An explanation should be given to the village either by an article in the Outlook on Oxney or by newsletter.
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2598.   Correspondence:


a) Glasden – 15% discount on orders placed before 21st December 2012.  To consider the purchase of a dog waste bin for part way down Swan Street and at the top of Lloyds Green:  Agreed to purchase two at a cost of £79.01 each.


b)  Lloyds TSB – Internet Banking – To consider 'View Only Access'.  Agreed to go ahead.


c)  Kent Fire & Rescue Service – Hydrant inspection reports.  These had previously been emailed to Cllrs.  The Fire Service would still need to check these once a year but in the meantime it was suggested that parishioners could 'adopt a fire hydrant' and keep it visible. Decision deferred until the January meeting.


For noting: 


d)  DCLG Consultation on Improving Local Government Transparency.


Previously circulated: 


e)  KALC- Notice of 65th AGN & Annual Report     f)  ABC Housing News     g)  ABC – Chilmington Green Area Action Plan – Notice of Public Examination     h)  ABC – Parish Forum Report of 24/10/12     i)  KCC – Kent Lane Rental Scheme Consultation     j)  Urban Sites & Infrastructure Development Plan Document     k)  ABC – Submission of the Chilmington Area Action Plan



Forwarded by E-mail:

l)  KCPFA – Autumn Newsletter     m)  Rural News 123
2599.
Working Party Reports:


a) Finance: Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed 



b) Planning:  Decisions received 




    AS/01112/AS  17 Swan Street – Replacement dwelling                                                 Granted

c) Highways & Footpaths


    Heavy rain has caused some storm gullies to overflow.  Clerk to report to Highways.


d) Open Spaces – None

e)Cemetery & Churchyard – Clerk reported that a Sycamore tree had come down in the     Cemetery on 30th November damaging a memorial stone in the names of Geoffrey & Dorothy Hawkins (D36a) which has had to be laid flat.  This was erected by Burslems so a quote will be requested for reinstating it. The tree has been removed by Philip Maynard
on behalf of Mrs Mary Mallet.  The Caretaker has laid another one (D58) flat on safety reasons in the names of William Frederick and Fanny Jane Lake but the records only indicate that a Fanny Jane Lake is buried there.  A meeting is being arranged in the new year with Rev'd Canon Caroline Pinchbeck who is the Communities & Partnerships Framework Director and Rural Life Advisor for the Diocese to discuss the wish list for the Churchyard.
2600.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 
            KALC – The Chairman reported on the AGM.  Well supported, guest speakers were the Deputy 
Chief Inspector and John Hurt from KCC Highways.
2601.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 
2602.
Date of next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  8th January 2013
2603.
Items for information: 


a) Wittersham Film Society – The Chairman informed the meeting that they were waiting for the Bank to set up an account.


b)  PCSO Oliver Welsh had given his report during the Public Session.  Crime was low in the village but still be vigilant. The Chairman thanked him for attending the Remembrance Day Parade.


c)  The Clerk read out the report from the Community Warden which included notice of a Parcel Delivery Scam.  Clerk will put this in the Notice Boards.


d)  Email from Highways – No objections have been received in the Small Hythe speed limit reduction proposal consultation.  The order will be advertised in the Kent on Sunday on 16th Dec. 


e)  Annual Report from English Rural Housing Assn.


f)  Kent Housing Group – Affordable Local Needs Housing – Disk to be given to Roger Parker, Community Led Plan Steering Group.


g)  Cllr Venning will be reading at the Carol Service on behalf of the Parish Council. 

The meeting closed at 21.20hrs with the Chairman wishing everyone a Happy Christmas.

